The Board of Health meeting was held on, Monday, May 2, 2022, at 5:00 p.m,

MEMBERS PRESENT: Robert Lyons, Matt Foster, and Lisa Lesogor. Staff in attendance: Susan Mulloy,
Adm, Assts, Jeanmarie Joyce, Health agent.

APPOINTMENTS:
*No hearings or appointments scheduled

M/Lesogor, s/Foster a unanimous vote to pay invoices for Jeanmarie Joyce’s Mileage, Heather Doucette
CPR training and Happy Frog,.

M/Lesogor, s/Foster a unanimous vofe to issue Disposal Works Permits for 70 Deer Run Drive, 20
Pheasant Run, 5 Washington Street, 51 Cider Mill Lane, 125 Highland Street.

M/Foster, s/Lyons a unaninous vole to issue an Installers Permits to: Lawcewicz Homes, Ryco Excavating,
Fairmount Company LLC, Howard D, Moquin and Sons Excavating,

M/Lyons, s/Foster a unanimous vote to issue Food Service Permits to: United Methodist Church.
M/Foster, s/Lesogor a unanimous vote to amend the 10/5/21 Disposal Works Construction Permit
Approval for 2026 Plymouth Street to reflect the system as being owned by a single ownership

(Homeowners Association) rather than a “shared system”.

Susan provided the Board with an update on the work done on Crescent Street to by Beaver Solutions to
address the beaver damns.

Discussion was held on food vendors providing tood at civic and non-profit events in town. Susan will
reach out to event organizer(s) and request list of vendors and copies of permits.

Jeanmarie provided the Board with an update including systems she has reviewed, inspected, and signed off
on, housing inspections, Food Service Inspections and COVID.

M/Lesogor, s/Foster a unanimous vote to adjourn at 5:45p.m.




